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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Subj.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3122

e\ e
Q’ \’&/ Order No. R- A /S

APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL
COMPANY FOR AN UNORTHODOX LOCA-
TION AND A NON-STANDARD UNIT,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
| October 13 , 1964, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Lparied S, Nutter S levie. 7 ZZﬁs,

2 19'1\ S o
NOW, on this day of October, 1964 4 , the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the prenises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been'given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Continental 0Oil Company, seeks
authority to complete its Meyer B-4 Well No. 27 at an unorthodox

location 5610 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the East

line of Section 4, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, NMPM, O0il

Center-Blinehry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

‘E Lo ,%S()?W% W&Mﬂwgm 4(/2
% gﬁ9£¢0;; 51625 et o ialtl ~ ~4HE§?‘¢”2::;EA -4 Avfiﬁyi:?;éf:Zf?9:T;,
| a:rfizzéigbfﬁf@MQQQZ‘4444:,,~001 o~ 640?’u40>?9kﬂﬂﬁv”“*1z/’éh4§¢2hmﬁ S
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(&5 That the applicant also seeks approval of a 53-acre
non-standard unit comprising all of Lot 1 and a portion of Lot
8 of said Section 4.

(és That Lot 1 can reasonably be presumed to contain
approximately 40 productive acres and that Lot 8 can reasonably
be presumed to contain approximately 13 productive acres in the
0Oil Center-Blinebry Pool,

)
{6) That the drilling cf the proposed well at a location

nearer than 6270 feet to the South line or nearer than 660 feet
to the Fast line of Section 4 will afford the applicant an
opportunity to produce more than its just and equitable share
of the 0il in the pooi.

03 That approval of an unorthodox location no nearer than
6270 feet to the South line and no nearer than 660 feet to the
East line of Section 4 will afford each operator an opportunity
to produce his just and equitable share of the o0il in the pool,
and will otherwise prevent waste and prgtect correlative rlghts

‘ a4 S3-den. ablp bl

(1) That the applicant, Continental Oil Company, is hereby

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED'

authorized to complete its Meyer B-4 Well No. 27 at an unorthodox

location no nearer than 6270 feet to the South line and no nearer

than 660 feet to the East line of Section 4, Township 21 South,

Range 36 East,NMPM, 0il Center-Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexig¢o.

W

(2) That Lots 1 and 8 of Section 4, Township 21 South, Rangé
36 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, shall be dedicated to the
Continental 0Oil Company Meyer B-4 Well No. 27 and that said well

shall receive a 53-acre allowable in the Oil Center-~Blinebry Pool.

(3) That jurisdiction of Lhis cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

1

|

)

{

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and vear herein- i

hbove designated. J
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EXHIBIT NO. 3

DRAYHMAGE AREAS

Distance From

vall Meyer B-4 Mo, 19
Meyer B-4 #20.r> 2570
#21 2120
#22 1500
#23 2680
#2h 2030
#25 1470°
. #e6 3760
EORE EXAMINER UTE

Drainage Arca Reguired
7o Effect PrGoowre Darcadoin
In Meyer B-% No., 19

LhO aerecs
324 "
w2 "
518 °
297 "
156 "
1020 h
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CONTINENTAL OI1L COMPANY

p. 0. BOX 460

IHOBBS, NEW MEXICO
IPRODUCTION DEPARTMENT . v - ik 1001 NORTH TURNER
Ifonns DISTRICT Sepbamber 17, lueH TELEPHONE: EX 3-4141
JACK MARSHALL
INSTRICT MANAGER

G. C. JAMIESON
AssISTANT DIRTRICT MANAGER

New bMexlco 0il Conservation Comuission

Post Difice Box 20885
santa Fe, Neuw Hexlco
¥p. 6. L. Porter, Jr., secratary-Director

Re: Application tor HSP and

Gaentlenen:

Attention of

de Corward nevewlitn application, in triplicate,
for an exception to the special pool rules for tne OLIL
Genter Blinebry rool, contained 1n Ovder No. R-2808, for
our proposed Meyer ol dell No, 27. de snould appreciate
your setting this matter for nearing at the carliest possi-
hle date for an sxaminer hearing.

Yours very truly,

GCJT-DFd
Enc.
ecc: RGP G4 Jyn _ 7)]1-’**
" Cpat”
ILonnn g




BEFORE THE OILL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THis

STATE OF New MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY FOR APPROVAL

OF A NON~STANDARD LOCATION FOR ITS

MEYER B-4 WELL NO. 27 AND FOR APPROVAL
OF A 53-ACRE NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT
IN EXCEPTION TO RULES 2 AND 4(a) OF

RDER NO., R-2408 COVERING THE OIL CENTER
BLINEBRY POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

T e e e e

Comes now, Applicant, Continental 0il Company, and re-

spectfully requests exception to Rule 4(a) of Order No. R-2408 for

the location of its Meyer B-4 Well No. 27, 5,610 feet from the Sauth
line and 660 feet from the East line of Section 4, Township 21 South,
Range 36 Fast, Lea County, New Mexico, and for approval of a 53-acre

proration unit to be assigned to said well in exception to Rule 2

of said order,

l.

“ e

and in support thereof would show:
Applicant is co-owner and operator of the Meyer
B-4 Lease consisting of Lots 1, 2, 3, 6 through
11, and 14 through 16, SE/4 and E/2 of the SW/4,
Section 4, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Lea
County, New Mexlico.
Applicant has drilled and completed eight wells
on said lease as 011 Center Blinebry producers
on a regular 80-acre spacing pattern as provided
by Order No. R-2408,
All acreage on sald lease is allocated to produc-
ing wells with the exception of Lots 1 and 8.
Applicant is unable to locate a commercial well

to develop said Lots 1 and 8 in conformance with

of c2id Order R-2U408,

]

the provisiocn




Hew Mewvico Qi1 Conservavion Commiassion
Page 2

5. Iafeormation availatle to Applicant indlcates that

a well lorated 5,610 feet from the South line and

660 feet frcm tLhe East lire of said Section 4 would
drain a prcoductive area of 53 acres under said lots
and would permit Applicant to recover the reserves

underlying its acreage.
6. That the granting of thls application is in the

interests of protecting correlative rights and

preventl. g waste,

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully prays that this appli-

cation be set for hearing vefore the Commisslon's duly-appointed

Examiner, that due notice ke given and that upon hearing, an order

be entered approving the exceptions to Rules 2 and 4(a) of Order No.

R-2408 for Applicant's Meyer B--4 Well No. 27 as described above.

Respectfully submitted,
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

3P CL&Q,&&QQ,
JACK RSHALL
District Manager
Hobbs District

JM-CL
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A,
Q.

A,

2

A,

A,

Q.

SHOUTHININ. LOCATION AND NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT

OYL CBNTER BLINEBRY POOL

PROPOSED TESTIHONY

Are you faniliar with the anplication in Case No, 7
Yes, sir,

Would you please state what it is?

Casg No,____ involves the request of the Conmaission by Continental
0it Company tor approval of an unorthodox location and & non-standary
proration unit allowable for our proposed well, Meyer R-4 No, 27, in the
Jil1 Center Blinebry Pool,

Referring to what has been marked Exhibit Ho, 1, would you please state
what 1t is?

Exhibit No. 1 is a ltocation and ownership map showing the 211 Center
Blinebry Pool, The pool, as presently designated, is outlined in red and
the wells producing frow the pool are circled in green. The location of our
proposed well is shown as a red dot located é§L§ foet f{rom the ﬁzﬁlﬁ Iine
and 660 feet from the east line of Hection 4, T-215, R-36i,

Does this location conform to Rule Mo, 4 of the 011 Center Slinebry Pool
established hy Ovder No, R-24087

No sir, The pool rules state that wells be located in the NE/4 and/or
S¥/4 of a quarter section or odd-numberced lots., This well is in an
even-numbered lot, Lot No, 3,

Referring to what has been marked Exhibit No, 2, would you explain what
it purports to show?

Exhibit No., 2 is a structure map of the 011 Center Blinebry Pool contourad

on top of the Blinebry aarker,

why are you asking that the Commisslion grant approval for this unorthodex
location?

Referring to Exhibit Mo, 2 again, it can be observed that a well in the
standard location in Lot No., 1 in the HE/4 of the NE/4 of Section 4 will
be bolow the estimated oil-witer contact of the 011 Center Blinehry pay.
In order to find sufficiont net effective pay to wavrant dvilling the

proposed well, the only structurally favorable position would he as

located or even further sonth,




Proposed Testimony - 011 Center Blinebry Pool

Page 2

Q. Referring to what has been nmarked Exhivit No. 3, please
explain what 1t is and what 1t shows?

A. Exhibit No. 3 is a c¢ross-section throuwgh Shell's State
J No. 5 and No, 6 wells in Section 32, T-20S, R-37E,
Continental'!s Meyer B-l4 No, 20 and Metex's Wallace State
No, 7. These four wells clearly define an oil-waher con-
tact at ~2375' in this area. This oll-water contact 1s
shown in blue on Exhibi% No. 2. Shellls State J MNo. 5

found water in all intervals tested, although the poro-

gity above -2375! was Shellls State J No. 6
was perforated in the subsea interval -2367 to -2378' and
produced 128 BOPD and 86 BWPD on initial potential, Con-
tinental's Meyer B-4 No, 20, on the other hand, had its
lowermost perforatlon at -237H!' and flowed at a dally
rate of 235 BO and n» water on inltlal potential, whlle
Metex Wallace State No. 7 was perforated In the interval
-2359 to -2385 and produced 107 BOPD and 5 BWPD on IP,

Q. With the oll-water contact at -2375', how many acres will
be productive in the 80~acre proration unit on which Meyer
B~4 No, 27 will be drilled?

A, Referring again to Exhiblt No. 2, the area colored 1in orange
is considered to be the productive limits inside the stan-
dard 80-acre unit. The area was found to be 53 acres by

planimetering.
Q. What i1s the allowable of wells producing from the 0il Center

Blinebry Pool?

A. By Order No, R-2408, dated 1-16~63, the Commission granted
B80-ucre spacing with 80-acre allowable to wells in the 011
Center Blinebry Pool. The mulitiplier factor is 2,33 of
basic allowable,

Q. As the productive acreage is not 80-acres, you wouléd not
expect an 80-acre allowable, would you?

A. No sir, we are requesting that the Commlsslon grant the

allowsble based on the productive acreage or 53/80 of an

80-acre allowable,




Proposed Testimony - 011 Center Blinebry Pool
Page 3

Qu

What effect would the approval of this application have
on correlative rights?

The spproval of this application would be in the Interest
of protecting vcorrelative rights. VWhile a portion of the
01l under this tract will be recovered by our Meyer B~}
Nos., 20 and 24 wells, some of our 03l will also be re=-
covered by the Metex Wallace State No. 7 well, unless

the tract 1s developed for oll vroduction.

Would you summarize your recommendations to the Cormission?
It i1s my recommendatlion that the Commission grant approval
of an unorthodox location of Meyer B-I No. 27 being:égggr
feet Rﬁi and 660 feet FEL of Section 4, T~-21S, R-30E; and
that an allowable of 53/80 of a normal 80-acre allowable
be assigned the well.
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DOCKET s

Docket Neo. 27-64

EXAMINER HEARING ~ TUESDAY -~ OCTOBER 13, 1964

9 A. M.
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING -~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner,

or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3108: (Continued from t@gVSeptember 30, 1964 examiner hearing)

CASE 3115:

Lty

e
e Pt oy )

.Range 23 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

CASE 3116:

CASE 3117

CASE 3118:

Application of Monsanto Company for a dual completion, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the dual completion {conventional) of its Dagger
Draw Well No. 1, located in Unit O of Section 6, Township 20
South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, Hew Mexice, to produce gas
from the Strawn and Morrow formations through the casing-tubing

annulus and through tubing, respectively.

Application of Monsanto Company for a dual completion, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause, seeks

approval of the dual completion {(conventional) of its Lowe-State

Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 36, Township 21 South,
to produce gas from the

Cisco Canyon and Lower Morrow formations through parallel strings

of tubing.

Application of Tex-Star 0il & Gas Corporation for force-pooling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Pearl-
Queen Pool underlying the NW/4 NW/4 of Sec'ciw.’ 24, Township 19
South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Tex~Star 0il & Gas Corporation for force-pooling,

San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
caugse, seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the

Basin-Dakota Pool underlying the E/2 of Section 26, Township 30
North, Range 14 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the South Penrose Skelly Unit Area comprising 4,400
acres, moxe or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in Township
22 south, Range 37 Fast, Penrose Skelly Pool, Lea County, New

Mexico.
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Octobker 13,

CASE 3119:

CASE 3120:

CASE 3121:

" CASE 3122:

CASE 3123:

1964 Examiner Hearing

Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a waterflood project,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in the Penrose
Skelly Pool in its South Penrose sSkelly Unit Area by the injec-
tion of water into the Grayburg formation through six wells in
Sections 5 and 6, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,

New Mexico.

Application of Dr. Sam G. Dunn for a Review of the Commission's
Directive of August 27, 1964, concerning salt water disposal,
Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
geeks a review of the Commission's Directive of August 27, 1964,
prohibiting the disposal of produced salt water in unlined pits
after November 1, 1964, in the Linda-~San Andres Poocl and adjacent
areas in Townships 6 and 7 South, Range 26 East, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Applicant specifically requests an extension of the
November lst deadline and a determination that salt water dis-
pesal in unlined pits in Sections 26, 27, and 34, Township 7
cgouth, Range 26 East, among other areas, does not constitute

a hazard to fresh waters and should be excepted from the Com-

mission's directive.

Application of Dr. Sam G. Dunn for a water injection project,
Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a water injection project by the
injection of water into the San Andres formation through one
well located in Section 33, Township 6 South, Range 26 East,
Linda-San Andres Pool, and by the injection of water into one
well in Section 32 or 33, and one well in Section 27, Township

7 South, Range 26 East, all in Chaves County, New Mexico.

Application of Continental 0il Company for an unorthodox

location and a non-standard unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete
its Meyer B-4 Well No. 27 at an unorthodox location 5,610 feet
from the South line and 660 feet from the East line of Section

4, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, 0il Center Blinebry Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico. Said well would be dedicated to a 53-
acre non~-standard unit comprising that portion of Lots 1 and 8
of said Section 4 which is productive from the 0il Center

Blinebry Pool.

Application of Continental Oil Company for special pool rules,
Lea County, New Mexico. Aapplicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the establishment of special pool rules including a pro-
vision for 80-acre spacing and a gas-oil ratio of 6000 to 1 fer
the Monument-Tubb Pool in Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea

County, New Mexico.
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October 13,

CASE 3124:

CASE 3125:

CASE 3126:

CASE 2654:

1964 Examiner Heavring

Application of Continental 0il Company to amend Order No.
R-2566, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~
styled cause, seeks an amendment to Order No. R-2566, which
authorized the Continental Baish-Yates Waterflood Project, to
also provide authority for the injection into each well of
approximately 500 barrels of LPG.

Application of Shell 0il Company for 2 dual completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its Antelope
Ridge Unit Well No. 4~1 in Unit B of Section 4, Township 24
South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to produce gas
from the Antelope Ridge Pennsylvanian and Antelope Ridge
Devonian Gas Pools through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Murphy 0il Corporation for a pressure maintenance
project, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure mainten-
ance project in the Many Rocks-Gallup Pool by the injection of
water into the Gallup formation through five wells in Sections
17, 18 and 20, Township 32 North, Range 17 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the promulgation of special
rules for the operation of said project.

(Reopened)

CASE 3127:

CASE 3128:

In the matter of Case No. 2654 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of. Order No. P-2349, which order established tempo-
rary 320-acre gas proration units for the Buffalo Valley-Pennsyl-
vanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, for a period of two
years. The Commission will consider indefinite extension of
Order No. R-2349 in the absence of evidence to the contrary.

Application of Shell Oil Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the China Canyon Unit Area comprising 7611
acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in Town-
ship 23 South, Ranges 23 and 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Shell Oil Company for a unit agreement, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Grama Ridge Unit Area comprising 3052 acres,
more ox less, of Federal and State lands in Townships 21 and 22
South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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CASE 3129:

ir/

1964 Examiner Hearing

Application of Shell 0Oil Company for a unit agreement, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the West Wilson Deep Unit Area comprising
3360 acres, more or less, of State and Fee lands in Town-
ship 21 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.




BE®ORE THE OIl, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF Tilis

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY FOR APPROVAL

OF A NON-STANDARD LOCATION FOR ITS

MEYER B-4 WELL NO, 27 AND FOR APPROVAL
OF A 53-ACRE NON-~-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT

IN EXCEPTION TO RULES 2 AND 4(a) OF W

ORDER NO, R-2408 COVERING THE OIL CENTER
BLINEBRY POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO Z? /Z 2z

APPLICATIO

— e e mat  m—ah  mma  fmm i S mam v

Comes‘now, Applicant, Continental 0il Company, and re-

tion to Rule U4{a) of Order No. R-2408 for

spectfully regquests cxcep
the location of its Meyer B-4 Well No. 27, 5,610 feet from the South
line and 660 feet from the East line of Section 4, Township 21 South,
Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for approval of a 53-acre
proration unit to he assigned to sald well 1n exception to Rule 2
of said order, and in support therecof would show:
i 1. Applicant is co-owner and operator of the Meyer
! B4 Lease consisting of Lots 1, 2, 3, 6 through
& 11, and 1% through 16, SE/4 and E/2 of the SW/L,
Section 4, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Lea
County, New Mexico,
2. Applicant has drilled and completed elght wells
on said lease as 0il Cénter Blinebry producers

on a regular 80-acre spacing pattern as provided

by Order No. R-2408,

3. All acreage on sald lease 1s allocated to produc-

ing wells with the exception of Lots 1 and 8.

4, Applicant is unable to locate a commercial well

to develop sald Lots 1 and 8 in conformance wlth

the provisions of said Order R-2408,




Hew Mexiece 01 Conservanvion Cowmission
Papge 2

5., Informaticn savallable to Appllcant indicates that

a well lorated 5,610 feet from the South line and
660 feet frcm tne East line of sald Sectlon 4 would
drain a productlive area of 53 acres under sald lots
and would permlt Applicant t¢ recover the reserves
underlying 1its acreage.

6. That the granting of this application 1s in the

interests of protectling correlative rights and

preventing waste,

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully prays that this appli-
cation be set for hearing before the Commission's duly-appointed
Examiner, that due notice be given and that upon hearing, an order
be entered approving the exceptions to Rules 2 and 4(a) of Order No.

R-2408 for Applicant's Meyer B--4 Well No. 27 as described above,

Respectfully submitted,
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

3 CLQQQLAQQ,
JACK RSHALL
District Manager
Hobbs District

JM~-CL
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NENTAL O1L COMPANY 5oe

p. O, BOX 460
MEXICO

1001 NORTH TURNER

196“ ELEPHONE: EX 3-4141

CONTI

IIOBBS, NEW

Septembel 17,

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT
JfopBS DISTRICT

JACK MARSHALL
msnzmr MANAGER
G. C. JAMIESON

ASSISTANT DIKTRICT MANAGER

ation Commission

1co 01l Conserv
fice Box 2088
ew Mexico

A. L., Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

for NSP and

Re: Application
NSL - Meyer B.4 No. 27

New MeX
post OFf
Santa Fe, N

Attention of Mr.

Gentlemen:
rewith applicatlon, in griplicate,
1 rules for the Oil

contained 1in order No. R-2408, for

Center Blinebry Pool,
Iy Well No. o27. We should appreciate
for hearing at The earliest possi-

We forward he
e speclal poo

your setting this matter
ple date for an Examiner hearing.
Yours very truly,
ujizleké?zbaglcﬂjl
GC J-DEV
Enc.
cec: RGP g JWK
DOCKLT M 1LED
-“/4%ﬂ%y
pETROLE U M PROGRES S s 1 NCE ﬁﬁfifg

PlONEERlNG 1N
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSRERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

!
|
]
{
i

{IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
|CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
| COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3122
Order No. R~-2799

;
|
i
|
|

{APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL
COMPANY FOR AN UNORTHODOX LOCA-
TION AND A NON~-STANDARD UNIT,

!LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on October
13, 1964, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Utz,

NOW, on this__10th gay of November, 1964, the Commission, &
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and belng fully advised

in the premises,

FINDE s

{1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Continental 0il Company, seeks
authority to complete its Meyer B-4 Well No. 27 at an unorthodox
location 5610 feet from the Bouth line and 660 feet from the East
line of Section 4, Towneship 21 South, Range 36 East, NMPM, Oil

Center~Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

{3) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
0il Center-Blinebry Pool provide that in Township 21 South, all
wells on an 80-acre proration unit shall be located in either the
NE/4 or SW/4 of a governmental quarter section; or, in irregular
governmental sections, on an odd-numbered lot.

{4) That the proposed location ig in an irregular govern-
mental section on an even-numbered lot,
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i non~standard unit comprising all of Lot 1 and a portion of Lot 8

~2ﬂ
CASE No. 3122 |
Order No, R=-2799

(5} That the applicant also seeks approval of a 53-acre

of said Sertion 4.

(6) That Lot 1 can reasonably be presumed to contain
approximately 40 productive acres and that Lot 8 can reasonably
be presumed to contain approximately 13 productive acres in the

0il Center-Blinebry Pool.

(7) That the drilling of the proposed well at a location
nearexr than 6270 feet to the South line or nearer than 660 feet
to the EBast line of Section 4 will afford the applicant an
opportunity to produce more than its just and equitable share

of the o0il in the pool.

{8) ‘That approval of an unorthodox location no nearer than
6270 feet to the South line and no nearer than 660 feet to the

East line of Section 4 will afford each operator an opportunity

to produce his just and equitable share of the oil in the pool, i
and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights,

provided the well receives no more than a 53-acre allowable.

IT IS5 TUEREFORE ORDERED: !

{1) 7That the applicant, Continental 0il Company, is hereby
authorized to complete its Meyer B-4 Well No. 27 at an unorthodox
location no nearer than 6270 feet to the South line and no nearer
than 660 feet to the Zast line of Section 4, Township 21 South,
Range 36 Bast, NMPFM, 011 Center-Blinebry Pccl, Lea County, New

Mexico. i
1

{(2) That Lots 1 and 8 of Section 4, Township 21 South, Randge
36 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, shall be dedicated to the
Continental 0il Company Meyer B-4 Well No. 27 and that said well
shall receive a 53-acre allowable in the Oil Center-Blinebry Pool.
!

{(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the |
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessaxry.

DONE at Bante F::, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
L /CONSERVATION COMMISSION

o pe e,

. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

.
[ ]




QOVIRNOR
JACK M. CAMPBEL.L
BHAIRMAN

State of Nets Mextco
®il Tonserpation Conunission

Y
AR ‘.

LAND COMM ISBIONER
L 8 JOHNNY WALKER
MEMBER

BTATE GrgLooisT
A, L. PORTIR, JR.
SECRETARY -« DIRECTOR

P. 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE
November 10, 1984
k- -3
3122
Re: CASE NO. 3123

Mx. Jason Kellahin
Kellahin & Pox
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 1769
sSanta Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two
order recently entered in

ir/
Carbon copy of order also

Hobbs OCC X

Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC

R2796 ([l L.y S

ORDER NO. R-3%#86, R-2799 & R-2800
APPLYCANT B¢©, Xnc. & Continental

copies of the abcve-referenced Commission
the subject case.

Very truly yours,

7 G Y

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

sent tos

Mr. W. D. Girand (R~2799)

OTHER
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1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® P, O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.4691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

race 1

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
October 13, 1964

EXAMINER HEARING

m m e m e e e e m = e w e e e e = m @ = = = m = ow e = o=

IN THE MATTER OF: Application of Continental
0il Company for an unorthodox location and
a non-standard unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to complete its Meyer B-4 Well No.
27 at an unorthodox location 5,610 feet from
the South line and 660 feet from the East ) Case No.
line of Section 4, Township 21 South, Range )

36 East, 0Oil Center Blinebry Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico. Said well would be dedicated to)

a 53-acre non-standard unit comprising that )
portion of Lots 1 and 8 of said Section 4
which is productive from the 0il Center
“Blimebry Poo}.,- - - - = - - = - - - - - - <= -~

N Nt Nt N Nt N N

S N N

BEFORE: ELVIS A, UTZ, EXAMINER

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

3122
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PAGE 2

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P, O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243.6601 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR. UTZ: Case 3122.

MR. UPZ: In the mattex of the avnlication of
Continental 0il Company for an unorthodox location and a
non-standard unit, Lea County, New Mexicc.

MR. KELLAHIN: Examiner please, Jason Kelilahin of
Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, New Mexico, representing the
Applicant. We have one witness I would like to have sworn.

{Witness sworn.)

JACOB LEVINE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn was examined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELILAHIN:

0 wWould you state your name, please?

A Jason Levine.

o} By whom are you employed and in what pcsition?
A Continental 01l Company, Senior Engineer.

MR, UTZ: Maybe we ought to ask for appearances

again. Any other appearances in this case?

MR. GIRAND: W. D. Girand of Girand, (Cowan & Reese,

Hobbs, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of Metex Supply Company

protesting the Application.

MR. UTZ: Any other appearances? You may proceed.
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1120 SIMMS BLOG. # P. O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-4491 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

0} (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Levine, you said you were

employed by Continental 0il Company in what position?

A Senior Engineer,

Q Where are you located?

A Hobbs, New Me:sxico.

Q Have you testified before the 0il Conservation

Commission and made your qualifications a matter of record?
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's gualifications
acceptable?
MR, UTZ: Yes, siy, 'they are.
MR. KELIAHIN: Mr. Girand, would you like to have the
witness qualified?
MR. GIRAND: No, I heard him the last time we had
a hearing on this. I'm satizfied with his qualtifications.
0 (By‘Mr. Kellahin) Are you familiar with the
application of Continental Oil Company in Case 31227
A Yes, sir.
0 wWould you state briefly what is proposed by
Continental in this application?
A ‘case No. 3122 involvas the request of the Commission
by continental 0il Company for the approval of an unorthodox
location and a non-standard proration unit allowable for our

proposed well Meyer B-4 No. 27 in the 0il Center Blinebry Pool.
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(Whereupon, Appliéént's Exhibit
No. 1 was marked for
identification.)

0 Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit 1, will
you identify the exhibit and discuss it, please?

A Exhibit No. 1 is a location and ownership map showing
the 0il Center Blinebry Pool. The wells producing from the
pool are circled in green. The location of the proposed well
is shown as a red dot located 5610 feet from the south line
and 660 feet from the east line of Section 4, Township 21 South,
Range 36 East.

MR. UTZ: How ivar from the east line?

A 660 feet.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Does this location conform with
Rule No. 4 of the 0il Centerxr Blinebry Pool rules as established
by Oxrder R~2408?

A No, sirx. fThe pool rules state that the wells will
be located in the northeast quarter and/or southwest guarter

of a quarter section or odd-numbered lots. This well is an

even-numbered lot, Lot No. 8.
(whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 2 was marked for
identification.)
0 Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit 2, wculd

you state what that is designed to show?

A Exhibit N>. 2 is a structure map of the 0il cCenter
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Blinebry Pool contoured on top of the Blinebry marker.

Q Why is Continsntal asking for an approval of this
unorthodox location, Mr. Levine?

A Referring to Exhibit No. 2 again, it can be observed
that a well .in the standard location in Lot No. 1 in the
northeast ¢uarter of the northeast quarter of section 4 will
be below the estimated oil-water contact of the 0il Center
Blinebry pay. In order to find sufiicicnt net effective pay
to drill the proposed well, the only favorable position will
be located as is shown in the exhibit.

O Or further south than a normal location?

A Yes, sir. Further south.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibi
No. 3 was marked for
identification.)

Q Referring to what has been marked uas Exhibit No. 3,
would you identify that exhibit and explain it?

A Exhibit No. 3 is a cross-section through Shell's
State J No. 5 and J No. 6 wells in Section 32, T-20S, R-27E,
Continental 's Meyer B-4 No. 20 and Metex's Wallace State No.
7. These four wells clearly define oil-water conﬁact at
approximately -2375 in this area. This oil-water contact
igs shown in blue on Exhibit No. 2. Shell's State J No. 5

found water in all intervals tested, although the porosity

above -2375 was not tested.
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sheli's State J No. 6 was perforated in a subsea
interval -2367 to ~2378 and produced a hundred and twenty-
eight barrels of oil per day and eighty-six barrels of water
per day on initial potential.

Continental 's Meyexr B-4 No. 20, on the othexr hand,
has lowermost perforation at -2374, and flowed at a daily rate
of 235 barrels of oil and no water on initial potential, while
Metex Wallace State No. 7 was perforated in an interval -2359
to -2385 and produced 107 barrels of oil per day and 5 barrels
of water on initial potential.

0 Was it on the basis of this information, Mr. Levine,
that Exhibit No. 2 was prepared?

A Yes, sir.

o And that is the basis of your interpretation and
location of the oil-water contact?

A Yes, sir.

Q with the oil-water contact at 2375, -2375 feet, how
many acres will be productive in the 80-acre proration unit
on which the Meyer B-4 No. 27 will be drilled;

A Referring again to Exhibit 2, the area colored in
orange is considered to be the productive limits inside the
standard 80-acre unit. The area was found to be 53 acres by

planimetering.

6] What is the allowable of the wells producing from the




Lo ¥

b S,
| S—
as
(=]
=
[ ]
p—
o
| —
[——
oo
as
e — ]

SPECIALIZING IN: DEFOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

rAoil Center Blinebry?

1120 SIMMS BLDG. 8 P, O, BOX 1002 » PH.ONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A By Oxdexr No. R-2408, dated January 16, 1963, the
Commission granted 80-~acre spacing with B0-acre allowable to
wells in the 0il Center Blinebry Pool. The multiplier factor
is 2.33 of basic allowable.

Q Since the productive acreage does not amount to
80-acres, would you expect to receive an 80-acre allowable?

A No, sir. We are requesting that the Commission
grant an allowable on a productive acreage or 53/80 of an
80-acre allowable.

0 What effect would the approval of this have on
correlative rights?

A It would be in the interest of protecting correlative
rights. While a portion of the oil would be recovered by our
Meyer B-4 No. 20 and 24 wells, some of our oil will also be
recovered by the Metex Wallace State No. 7 well, unless the
tract is developed for oil production.

Q You mentioned the Metex Wallace State No. 7 well.

Is the tract proposed to be dedicated to this well by
Continental offset by Metex?

a Yes, sir.

o) Is there any possibility in your opinion, Mr. Levine,
that the well located as is proposed in this application would

drain oil from the Metex lease?
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A No, sir.

e} On what do you base this conclusion?
A Our well will be located 660 feet from the east line

whereas Metex Wallace No. 7 is located 330 feet from their west
line, which would mean that their location is 383 feet closer
to the lease line than ours would be.

Q As you propose it, would there be any difference in
the allowables assigned to the two wells?

A Tes, sir, there definitely will be a difference in
allowables. We would only receive 53/80 of an 80U-acre

allowable where they are producing their well at 80-acre

allowable,

Q Would this again have any effect on the drainage
pattern of the Continental well in regard to it's effect on
the Metex acreage?

A No, sir.

0 Wouvld it indicate that you would or would not drain

the acreage, the fact that you have a smaller allowable?

A It means that we would definitely not drain the
acreage.
0 Would you please summarize your recommendations to

the Commission in this case?

A It is my recommendation that the Commission grant

approval of an unorthodox location of Meyer B-4 No. 27 being
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from the gouth line and 660 feet from the east line

of Section 4, pownship 21 gouth, Range 36 East, and that an

of 53/80 of a normal 80-acxe allowable be assigned

were Exhibits 1, 2, and 3, prepared by you OY undéer

your supervision?

Yes, S1r.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time 1 would like to offer

in evidence Exhibits 1, 2. and 3.

MR, UTZ: Without objection, gxhibits ). 2. and 3,

will be entered into the record of this case.

(Whereupon, ppplicant’s
Exhibits Nos. 1, 2, and 3
were offered and admitted
into evidence.)

MR. GIRAND: reserve the right of cross examination

in connection with the exhibits.

MR. UTZ: Axe there any questions of the witness?

MR. GIRAND: Yes.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

]

My . Levine, how jong have you pean in the enmploy

of continental 0il Company?

$lightly over two years.

puring that period of time, whexre have you been
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tationed?
A In BEunice and Hobbs, New Mexico.
Q In connection with the Oil Center Blinebry Pool,

have you been in ctose contact since the oool was discovered?
A Not exactly since the ool was discovered, but since
it's development.
o) You have appeared here before on behalf of Continental
0il Company in support of the rules they proposed back in

January, 1963, have you not?

A Yes, sir.

0 And you were not present at the hearing in 19637

A I believe I was present at the hearing in 1963.

O You did not testify at that time?

A Yes, sir.

Q You testified in Januvary, 1964. I don't recall your

testifying in the hearing in 1963.

A Well, you are probably right. ‘I probably did not
testify at that time. 'The establishment of the pool rules, I
did not.

Q In connection with the preparation for presenting
your application at this time, you have reviewed‘the records
in the cases that were held by the Commission in January of
'63 as well as in January of '64?

A Yes. sir.
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O W_Do vou recall when your first production was obtained|
in the 0il Center Blinebry Pool, approximately?

A I wouldn't even be able to estimate approximately.
I think it was late in '61 if I am not mistaken.

Q In other words, the area has been in production for
more than two years?

A Yes, sir.

0 Oon January the  22nd, 1964, you had reviewed the area
and made certain tests and based on those tests you made

certiin recommendations o the Commission, did you not?

A Yes, sir.
{(Whereupon, applicant's Exhibit
A was marked for identifica-
tion.)

9] In connection with that hearing, I hand you what has

been marked as Metex Exhibit No. A, and ask you if you can
identify that as an exhibit 3, No. 3, offered in the hearing

held on January the 22nd, 19647

A Yes, sir.
Q Explain that exhibit, if you will, Mr. Levine, pleasq.
A For instance, in Meyer B-4 No. 20, there was an

interference test being conducted in Meyer No. 19 at this
time, and in order for the effects of Meyex B-4 No. 20 to be
felt in Meyer B-4 No. 19, which is 2470 feet apart, a drainage

area of 440 acres must be the drainage area of that well
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ih oraer to be ahio o oreel the eftecty of drawdown.
0 1 connection with that exhibit you had of some of

Che woet s, the intluence ot drainage would be felt within 156

A0Yes, ot il Lt not’?

0 aat exhibit was pade for the express purpose of

supporting the vosition ot continental 0il Company at the
time that an 80-acre gubdivision proration unit was the proper
nethed of draining that pool?
A 1t was the intent of continental 0il Ccompany to
show that the whole pool was drained on this basis, not only

supporting continental's data, not only continental's wells.

Q You did propose the rules to the Commission of the
company?

A Yes.

Q At the time that you had your hearing in Januaxry

of 1963, and again in January of 1964, the continental 01il

Ccompany owned the acreadge designated as Lots 8 and, I pelieve

it was Lot, should be L.ots 8 and 1, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

0 and you had trhat property at that time?

A ves, sSir.

0] since the case in 1963, being the first case. there

had been no other deve lopnent in that pool other than the thre

e

e _ e
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Metex wells, 1s that correct

A Yo, siv, +nat's not correct.

Q what othex werls had been developed since then?

A shell's State J Mo, 6.

Q 1 that tne well vp in Pownship 20 south in section
322

A Yes, sSir.

Q That well and the three Metex wells have peen the

oniy three wells tnat you've nad in which you 've changed your

data information, is that correct?

A I would say that 's correct, Ye€S. sitv.

0 At the time of the hear ing 1in 1963, I bhelieve that
at that time you had completed 211 of the wells shown in
cception of the undrilled 80 acres this

gection 4 with the ex

application covers, is that correct?

e} and the pattern that had been maintained in youxr

drilling there had been the southwest, or the northeast

A Yes, sir.

Q - of each 160 subdivision?

A Yes, sir.

Q At the time that you had your first hearing in 1963,

the Metex Supply company did not have any wells completed, did

they?

.
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A I would not be abie to answer that without referring

to information I have not available right here.
whereupon, Applicant's Exhibi
B was marked for identifica-
tion.)
C My . ILevine, T hand you what has been identified as
Metex Exhibit No. B for identification purposes and ask you
if you can identify that exhibit.
sould have to assume that it is an exhibit presente
in the hearing in January, 1963.
Q A1l right. Directing your attention to that exhibit,
I will ask you whether or not the exhibit shows any 0il Center
Blinebry wells in the Wallace State lease?
B No, sir, it doesn't,
Q Then at the time the original rules were submitted
to the Commission, the wells furthest east and north of the

pool werxe the Continental wells, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q My . Levine, in connection with all of the Continenta?
wells as shown on our Exhibit B, I'll ask you whether or not
it was the opinion of the geclogical department of your

conpany that any of those wells could adequately drain 160

acres?
A Wwell -
O I'11 ask you to refer again to Exhibit A which was
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L—*the Shell well State No, 5.

your Exhibit 3 in the c#se of January,‘;963,4and ask you if
the 160 acre drainage vattern would not be true?

A Yes, sir. I assume that it will.

o) East of the Metex Wallace lease, identified on the
map as J. M. Murray and the Atlantic, being our Exhibit B,
have you had any check points directly east of the J. M. Murray
tract and the Atlantic tract?

A No, sir.

0 The only control that you have are the three preducing
wells in the Metex Murray tract, Wallace State, and the Shell
well up in the Township above, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

‘Q When was the She’ 1l well completed, Mr. Levine?

A Which Shell well?

Q The one you testified to located in Section 32.

A There are two Shell wells.

0 Township 30.

A There are two Shell wells,

Q The one from which you got your data, there's only

3
L

one Blinebry Shell well?
A There was only one Blinebry well.
Q I didn't get you.

A There was one well which was dry and abandoned in
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Q Well, the well down in the southwest corner of their

tract there being the No. 6.

A Yes, sir.

0 When was it completed?

A It was completed in May, 1964,

Q Mr. Levine, when you were here in January of 1964,

I will ask you whether or not it was your opinion at that time
that the spacing program and the allocation of acreage as set
forth in the rule adopted by the Commission in Case No. 2727,
being Oxrder No. 2408, and 2408-A, that that was still the
propexr method and manner in which to develop that pool?

A Yes, sir.

Q It's only because of the influence or the analysis
you placed on the Shell well No. 6 that's changed your opinion,
is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

0 I'll ask you whether or not the location of your
proposed well No. 27, if placed at a standard location, if it
would be as favorable structural-wise as it is where you
propose it?

A No, sir.

¢] I'11 ask you whether or not that is the reason for

your attempting to obtain the exception here to the rule?

A Yes, sir.
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or not that 13 acres constitute practically a third of the

AQ-acre subdivision?
B Approximately.
Q 1'11 ask you in drawing your iines thexre, if there

is not within that 40 acxre subdivisidn, which would be the

1ot imme

within that 40 acre subdivision to drill a legal well within

the limits of your 53-acre request?

A 1 didn't quite anderstand the question. Would you

please repeat 1t?

Q In connection with the additional 13 acres that have |

been added to the 40-acrxe subdivision, I will ask you whether

diacely above ot 8, or 18, if there wouldn't be room

Q You are seeking here @ proration unit of 53 acres whigh

amounts to about a 40-acre subdivision and about a third of

anothexr gubdivision. 1'11 ask you whethexr OY not a well can

pe within the 53 acxes that you asked for and be located in

the north 40 rather than in the south 40 of your proration

unit you geek to establish?

A Do you mean whether it <can pe legally put thexe?

0 vyes, Sir.

A Yes, Sir.

Q Tt could be?

A ves, it could be put there.

0] and the only reason you seek the southern location

_.’/_————_____,_—__.,_s S

e TS e

|
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is because of the more favorable position for Continental 0il

Company, is that correct on the structure?

A Yes, sir.

Q You testified on direct that in your opinion, a
well drilled where you propose to drill one would have no

effect on the Metex or the J. M. Murray No. 7, 1is that correct?

A Yes.

Q What information has come to your department that

has changed the opinion of the Continental 0il Company as to

the drainability of a well being able to handle 160 acres?
A There has been nothing changed. We don't contend

that there has been a change, just the fact that this well

cannot possibly drain a Metex well because of the distance
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from the lease line.

Q But your other required spacing in there allowed a

great deal more spacing than the 960 feet that would result

here.

A Well, in a radial drainage, the maximum distance

that we could drain would be halfway between Metex 7 and the

proposed location.

0 Now, I'm not an engineer or geoclogist. Explain why

it stops halfway.

A Because your well, Metex 7, is draining the other

half.
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» " ‘ 0 1s that rrue regardless of whether oY not you are

structurally above us ©% pelow us?

the oii-watex contact.

[
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o 2 Q But you djd admit that Continental can and does have
(\ z
il ¥ % yoom enough to drill 2 well at & jegal jocation within the
L ‘
o s 8
o z % pattern in the field?
. - Ed
T3 w .
’ éf‘ 5 3 A Rreserves wouldn't warrant drilling at that jocation.
. g 9
(b Z w ) ) . .
: L F ] § it's legal. put it wouldn't be warranted on the resexrve basis-
: R
; = % g ¢} You are pasing the ceserve factoy ON the information
: o %
? = 5 3
$ . g; % o that Yyou obtained from the shell well approximately a mile
; —— E . _
f a> i 3 .away. 18 that correct?
i o 4 2
= 3 i
< R A and the Metex 7 which made water on sdditional
3 %
: completion.
0 pirecting your attention to your Exhibit No. 3,

entered in this case;, which 18 your CIOSS"SeCtion of the shell
oil company J No. 6. Continental's Meyexr NO- 20, and No. 27,

and the Metex, 1 will ask you whether ©OF not the last yeport

on the MeteX wells shows no water?
A The last report shows no water, YeS/ sir.
Q Then there€ peing NO watexr there. why your calculation

as to the water contact may be in erxor. may they not?

D pased on jnitial completion: 1 would say¥y no, Sir.

0O pased on the completion. Now, Mr. 1evine, 111 ask

_.—_,’,._.,,__‘,__.,4_,_,__’.,,...‘ e IR
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you whether or not the Continental 0il Company in continuing
this, this being both in January 1963 and January of 1964, had
recommended at that time that your water contact point was 2375
subsea?

A I'm not familiarx with what we did call the water-oil
contact at that time. I am not sure we had established a
watexr--oil contact.

o) Well, T'll ask you whether or not in presenting
the matter to the Commission, that was your then best estimate
as to the water contact voint?

A I am not cextain of what our estimate was at that

time.
MR. UTZ: Your estimate at this time is 2375, is
that corxect?
A Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Xellahin) In connection with the January,
1963 meeting, did you confer with Mr. Wolf in preparing the

necessary data for that hearing?

A I did not present that hearing. I have not conferred

with Mr. Wolf on that hearing in '63.

Q Is it your testimony that the evidence produced ol
that hearing was developed entirely by Mr. Wolf without any

help from you?

A It was presented as Mx. Wolf's preparation of the
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exhibits.

Q I'11l ask you if Mx. Wolf testified at that time
that the contact point was imagined at -2375; would you
assume that to be correct?

A If Mr. Wolf testified in that respect, I would say
that is correct.

Q And that, in your opinion, would be the opinion

of the Continental 0il Company at that time?

A Yes, sir.

Q What is your opinion now as to oil-water contact
point?

A Minus 2375.

Q Mrx. Levine, in checking the map, being our Exhibit B,

I will ask you if you can testify as to the other probable
applications this Commission may have in connection with a
prorated production unit with an unorthodox well location by
reason of the granting of the exception of Continental?

MR. KELLAHIN: I'm afraid I don't understand the
question.

MR. GIRAND: Let me ask Mr., Levine, do you understand
the question?

A No, sir, I don't understand it.
MR. GIRANND: T1'll start over again.

0 (By Mr. Girand) Looking at your map and the
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ownership, and from the way you have constructed qur own
contoux lines, and taking into consideration the undeveloped
80 of Atlantic up above the Metex Supply tract, and the

undeve loped acreage cf 4-80's immediately east of the Metex
Supply and the Atlantic tract, I'll ask you, in your opinion
how many applications can result in that one area whereby
owners will seek an application or a right to drill a well in
an unorthodox location and establish an unorthodox proration.
unit?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner pilease, I object to
the guestion on the grounds that it calls for the Qitness to
make a conclusion as to the approach to be taken by companies
with which he is not associated.

MR. GIRAND: We submit, if the Commission please,
he represents that the well has to be at the location he
asserted because of the lines he has drawn on a piece of
paper.

He has made a study of the contour lines. He takes
a position that only so much of the land is subject to produce
economically, and he can look from his own map and see how
many fractional wells will be required to develop the pool.
Of course if he doesn't know, he can't answer.

A I would like to answer; I would like to answer that

we don't expect Atlantic to drill on our interpretation, hor

]
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do we expent to drill on their interpretation.

o) (By Mr. Girand) Well, let's assume then for the
purpose of enlightenment Mr. Levine, that you own the Atlantic
lease and the Gulf property imnediately east of the Metex
property. ©Now, in your opinion, how many unorthodox locations
would you have to have in order to develop your reservoir and
protect your interest?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I cbject to
the question for the reason that the witness has made no
interpretation of the east half of Section 3 as shown by our
Exhibit No. 2.

As to any interpretation of the Atlantic acreage,
that 's merely an extension of the contours, it is true, in a
logical fashion, but the witness has not purported to testify
as to whether that acreage is ox is not productive.

I think that the exhibit clearly shows that in his
opinion, the Atlantic acreage is not even productive and that
is the interpretation that he has made of it.

MR. UTZ: By fAtlantic acreage" you mean the north
half of the tract?

MR. GIRAND: The lots up there.

MR. KELLAHIN: The north half of the northwest

quarter.

MR. UTZ: Thre lots north of Metex?
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MR. KELI.AHIN: Yes.

MR. GIRAND: Lots 3 and 4.

MR. UTZ: If the witness can answer the guestion
based on his study of this area and has an opinion on the
matter based on that study, I think he should answer.

A I will state this, that Atlantic has not drilled a
well tc meet the offset of Metex, therefore they could very
well consider their acreage not productive. This is the
opinion that I have, that their acreage is not productive

except for a very small fraction of it.

MR. UTZ: That opinion is based on your Exhibit No.

A Yes, sir,

Q (By Mf. Girand) 1Is that true as to the Gulf acreage
immediately east of the Metex?

A I have made no intexrpretation of that area and feel
like that I would not be in a position to answer that gquestion.

O Mr. Levine, T will ask you whether oxr not it has been
consistently the policy of the Continental 0Oil Company in
connection with the 0il Center Blinebry Pool that tﬁe well
spacing rule, I believe, being Rule 4‘of the Oxrder be
rigidly complied with and that in complying with it, the pool
can be efficiently and economically drained by that Order No.

R-24087?
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rain this

A we feel that we cannot efficientl d

53 acres Or we would not be here asking foxr an exception to

the rule.
Q 1'11 ask you that if this commission allows the

unorthodox location you propose that the Metex wells Nos.

5 and 7 will have five of the continental wells which can
influence the flow of the Metex wells 5 and 7.

Based on the representations you made in 1964 on

Exhibit 3 which is our rxhibit --

A vou must insert 5. 6. and 7 of Metex: 6 also has

an influence on continental's acreage.
Q You say 6 has an influence on your well?

A vour MeteX wallace State No. 6 has an influence on

continental's acreage also.

Q Now, if it has an influence on your acreage and it'e

over on the east side about 2300 feet from the west line, or

from your well, and that well will influence yourx well No.

24, I assume you are talking about, how can you rationalize

your statement that your proposed well 27 won't infiuence the

Metex well No. 7 which is only 990 feet away?
A The only way that either one can influence the other

is if a portion of the pocl was shut down and youts remain on

production while ours was shut-in.

Q vou are not answering my guestion. You said our

1

]
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well No. 6 would influence your well No. 247

A I will say it has the same influence on our acreage
as our Nos. 20 and 19 have on your acreage.

Q Well then, moving 990 feet closer, you would have
a great deal more influence, wouldn't you, from a well located

there?

A It would half the distance to the other well, to the
offset well.

Q Wouldn 't that be some additional influence?

A Only half the distance to the other well. In fact,
if Metex Supply Wallace 7 was producing an allowable, it
would have more influence on our well than our well would have
on yours.

Q I1'1) ask yon if it was not Continental's position
at the time they started drilling their wells, and maintained
through the two hearings, that the well location should be
located in the southwest and the northeast of each 160 acre
subdivision?

A Yes, sir, it was definitely at that time.

o} And any deviation from that would ruin the
development pattern that had been used and practiced by the
operators in the then pool?

A I don’t guite understand the question.

Q I'll ask you if you know how the pool was developed?
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A Yes, I know how the pool was developed.

Q How has it been develowved from the standpeoint of

well spacing?

A Either in the northeast quarter or northwest quarter

or the southwest guarter of a governmental quarter section.

0 Isn't that the southwest of the northeast?

A Yes, sir, southwest of the northeast.

0 No deviation from that procedure has happened, has
it?

A No, sir, not to date.

Q Your company is the one who proposed the approval

of these rules and after a oneé-year trial period came in
and supported the continuation of those rules, and is the one
now seeking to destroy that rule and create an except;pn to
it --

A Yes, sir.

Q -- for advantage to Continental?

MR, KELILAHIN: If the Examiner please, we object to
the qguestion and ask that the gquestion and answer be styicken.
There's no inference that anybody is going to destroy any
rules whatever. We are asking for an exception wh’ 1 is a
normal proceeding befvce this Commuission.

MR. GIRAND: Mr. Kellahin, addressing my remarks

to the Examiner, it is a well estaplished rule that the only
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way to destroy one is to create an exception.
MR. UTZ: You wish to ask the question in the form

of a statement?

MR. GIRAND: No, sir, I am making that statement in
answer to his objection.

MR. UTZ: The objection will be sustained. We'll
strike the guestion and the answer. If you want to ask him

that question, go ahead.

0 (By Mr. Girand} Mr. I'11 ask vou, in your
opinion, do you believe that if the unorthodox location is
allowed and the 53-acre proration unit created, I'll ask you
whether or not in your opinion that would favor the Continental
01l Company over the other producers in the field having
heretofore drilled their wells under the pool rules?

A No, sir. I would say not.

0 I would ask you whether or not in your opinion, if
the Metex well No. 6 had been drilled in the southeast in
Lot No. 14, which would be in the southeast quarter of their
tiact rather than in the northeast guartexr of the 160-acre
subdivision, that that would have been a more favorable position
for the Metex to have located it's well?

A I am unable to spot that location. Could you repeat
that, please?

Q All right. The Metex Supply Company, Mr. Levine,
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northeast, which would be the lot jmmediately above Lot 14
in that long Section 3. fThat would be Lot 11.

_Now, if Metex.had peen allowed, and the rules had
permitted the drilling of that well in Lot 14 immediately
pelow it, I'1ll ask you whether ox not they would have been
piaced in a more favorable position reservoir-wise?

MR. UTZ: By below, you mean south?
MR. GIRAND: Yes, south.

MR. UTZ: He's asking if they had drilled their No.

6 in the 40-acre tract immediately south of where they did dril
A Yes, sir.
Q {By Mr. Girand) Mr. Levine, can you positively

testify that you cannot make a commercial well by following
the rule adopted by the Commission governing the 0il Centerx

Blinebry Pool being order No. R-2408-A?

A T would never be able to testify on drilling any

well whether it can make a producer.

G May I ask you then why you have getermined that your

acreage, oOr your producing acreage factor is 53 acres rather

than 557

A Because that's the way it permits it underneath the

oil-water contact.

6] What controls do you have on the oil-water contact?

e

e
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A Your Metex Wallace No. 7, Shell state J No. 5, and
Shell J State No. 6, and our Meyer B-4 No. 20,
0 Based on that, you were able to pinpoint the water

contact as it is represented on your Exhibit No. 2, is that

corxrect?

those wells. We were able to have & reasonable interpretation

made based on egual contour spacing. .

Q Well now, I understand, is that water contact line
that you have on your Exhibit 2 vepresenting a subsea level

of -2375 feet?

A Yes, sir.

Q You had no control east of the Shell well No. 6,
did you?

A we had control southeast.

Q Southeast. But, that's down below your line in

your section, is it not?

A Yes, sir,

Q Mr. Levine, at the time the Commission held their
hearing on January 22, 1964, the three Metex wells had been
completed, had they not?

A Yes, sixr, 1 believe that's true.

Q Well, as a matter of fact, you used the information

that you obtained from those completed wells as well as your

A We were able to do it with all of the wells, not only
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own wells that you haa in the area in making your representatior

to the Commission, did you not?

A Yes, sir.
G I'11l ask you i# at that tiwe, whether or not you

testified that the development pattern in the fixed location
as provided by Rules 4 and 5 of the Order were satisfactory?
MR. KELLAHIN: May I ask a question? Are you asking
if this witness go testified, Mr. Girand?
MR. GIRAND: Yes.

a Yes.

0 (By Mr. Girand) I'll ask you if at that time you
recommended the adoption of the Order as it had been
temporarily enforced?

A Yes, sir.

Q And that the only other inferiation you had in
support of this applicatior is the Shell wells referred to

up  in the next township, is that correct, that you didn't

have available at that time?

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr. TLevine, has there been any marked increase in

gas-oil ratio?
A No, sir.

Hag the bubble point, as it's used in the trade,

......

XD

been attained in any manner in any of the wells that you have
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fAéestified about?

A Ves, it has.

Q wWhat wells are those?

A I think that's a fluid analysis taken from Meyer B-4
No. 20.

0 Do you know that to be a fact, My. L&vine—-

A No, sirx.

Q -~ or do you just think sgo?

A I just think that this is the case.

] But you don't know?

A No, I'm not positive.

o} Then if you drillea your proposed No. 27, why you
would hasten the drainage of your No. 20, would you not?

A This could bhe true, yes, sir.

) Do you consider that as economical and a method that
would prevent waste and reduce the drilling of unnecessary’
wells?

A Yes, i think that it would not only hasten the

drainage from No. 20, but it would protect from drainage from

Metex Supply Wallace No. 7.

Certainly if this proposed location could drain the
area in the vicinity of well No. 20, it is positively certain
that Metex well, Supply Wallace No. 17 would drain in the area

that we want to drill a well.
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you recomnended the pool spacing?
A Yes, sir, this is the reason that we have drilled
gquite a few more wells than anybody else.
MR. GIRAND: We would like to offer our Exhibits A
and B.
MR. UT%: Without objection, Exhibits A and B will

be enteved into the record of this case.

(Whereupon, Exhibits A and B
were of fered and entered
into evidence.)

MR. GIRAND: Pass the witness.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other guestions of the
witness?

MR, KELLAHIN: I would like to ask some on

re-direct examination if the c¢ross examination is completed.

‘MR, UPT%Z: I have a few questions, Mr. Kellahin.

BY MR. UTZ:

0 Mr. Levine, would you call this structure an
anticline?

A Yes, sir.

0 fs it true that you only have a water-oil contact

then on the northeast side of the structure, or is it z375

water bearing around the periphery?

O That 1is true of wells throughout the entire pool when
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A This oil-water contact has been established also

to the south.

0 About the same location?
A Yes, sir.
Q And the water encroachment will then be toward the

top of the anticline, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q In establishing your 2375 contact point in the
northeast part of the structure, I believe you stated you
used the wells on Exhibit No. 3. Did all those wells penetrate
the water table?

A Yes, sir.

Q So that you know precisely where it is at those
wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q Then, in establishing the line horizontally, it

was necessary for you to assume a constant dip?

A Yes, sir.

Q That could be in error possibly one way oxr the
othexr, is that txrue?

A Yes, sir.

0 Actually on the northeast side, do you have any
positive contxol, northeast of the water contact?

paX No, sir.
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0 The Atlantic well No. 5 in the northeast guarter
_of Section 3, did it penetrate this zone at all?

A No, sir.

0 How ahout the No. 6 Shell well in Section 32, which

is the well, well, your contour goes almost directly through

that well, gas Jine?

A No, sir, that's the Yates gas.

¢ It did penetrate the No. 5?

A Yes, sir.

Q The No. 5 did penetrate?

A Yes, Sir.

QO so, other than the variation in dip, you have fairly

good control locating youxr water—oil contact in this area?
A Yes, sir.
Q would you anticipate the water to move directly south
from this water table toward the crest of the structure oxr to

the southwest, southeast; how would you interpret that water

table to act?

A T would interpret that it would probably move in the
area of the greatest withdrawals.

0 If you drilled your No. 27 well, and actually what
would happen would be that you would have four wells pretty
closgely clustered there, would you not?

A Yes.
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Q Your No. 20 and your 24, the Metex 7 and your 277

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion, do you think that clustering of wells
would cause a low pressure area? |

A It is very possible that it could do that, yes, sir.

0 Therefore, your water table could, well, it could
prematurely water out thac area then, could it not?

A If you had a moving water table, the water sweep
would give you all of the o0il in place, you could not recover
if it was an active water table. It would bhe efficient drive
mechanism which would displace your oil and that would be the

o0il that you had in place to recover.

Q In other words, you are saying that there wouldn't be

any loss of o0il by creating a low pressure due to the clustering

of the four wells, but it would water out a little sooner?

A Yes.
0 The same volume of oil being produced?
A Yes, sir,

MR, UTZ: Are there any other questions of the

3

witness?

MR. GIRAND: I have one if the Examiner please.
BY MR, GIRAND:
0 Mr. Levine, do you consider that to bhe an active

water table as you've delineated there on the exhibit?
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A We haven't made any calculations as to the water

encroachment. I would venture to say that it is not an active

water drive.

Q It is non-active?

A It is not a very active water drive.

o] I'm sorry, I didn't follow you.

A It is not an active moving.

0 It is not active. Do you have any information cr

have you made any attempts to establish that?

A No, sir. The only information we have available
is the production data from the wells which shows that there
has been no appreciable increase in water production.

MR. GIRAND: That's all.

0 What you are really saying is that you think this 1is

more of a solution dxrive pool than a watex drive, is that

coxrrect?
A Yes, sir.
Q And your evidence of this would be your No. 20

going below the bubble point?

A Yes, sir.

0 Have you seen any indication at all in studying the
producing characteristics of these wells that the water drive

is assisting in maintaining pressure?
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2 A No, sir. We haven 't taken the pressure since the
o
g completion of the hearing in January.
[*]
v
5 MR. UTZ: Any other uestions?
1%
i % MR. KELLAHIN: Yes.
=g
- Z x
. % 3 RE-DIRECT EXAMINATION
[anhed & & A A
[yt - z
=~ B 3 BY MR. KELLAHIN:
s & E]
& zZ 3 Q 1 believe yoOu tostified on cxoss examination that
ja=¥e] f. :
}IE 5 % it would be possible for you to locate a well at a legal or
g g
L0 w . . . *
. § 3 a location provided by the present rules in Lot 1 and outside
L ) w F3
T i x *
— £ g of the watered-out area as shown by your Exhibit No. 2, is that
(=] = >
. an— frd g
| g; % ] correct?
f a> - 8 A Yes, sir.
= i 3
; co é z Q would a well sO located, in your opinion, effectively
I8 s w b4
: = 5% =

and economicaily drain the oil underlying Lot 87
A No, sir.
Q is it your testimony that the Metex well No. 7 is
draining the acreage on which you propose to locate this well?
A Yes, sir.
0 And how could you protect against this drainage

by establishing counter-drainage?

A Ry drilling.a well.
0 would a well located in Lot 1 afford you this
% protection?
| A No, sir.

-
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Q Would a well located in Lot 1 water out before you

had achieved completion of Lot 87?

A Yes, sir.

Q You testified as to the radius of drainage between
your proposed well location and the Metex well No. 7, that

each well would drain to half the distance between the two

wells.
A Only if they were producing at the same rate,
o) But as you propose it, they would not be producing

at. thes same rate, would they?

A No, sir.

¢] Then actually this center point between the two
wells would be closer to the Continental well than to the
Metex well, is that correct?

2 It would not be closexr. It would be over the
Continental acreage, would not be closer to either well.

It would be closer, yes, sir, based on the lower withdrawal
rates it would be closer to the Continental well.

Q That would mean though, even though the Commission
grants you permission to drill this location at this location
and grants you a 53 allowable, Continental will still be
draining Metex acreage, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q There has been a great deal said about the spacing
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pattern established in the 01l Center Blinebry Pool on the
recommendation of Continental 0il Company. You still believe
this is a correct well pattern, Mr. Levine?

A Yes, sir.

Q But in order to produce the oil underlying

Continental's acreage, 1is an exception required?
q

A Yes, sir.

¢ Do you feel that an exception of this type is
proper?

A Yes, sir.

MR.KELLAHIN: That's all I have. Thank you.

MR. GIRAND: Re-cross examination, if I may, Mr.
Examiner.

MR. UTZ: Proceed.

RE-CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

O fou testified on re-direct that your proposed well

would be closer to your No, 24 well than it would be to the

Megex 7?
A No, sir, I never said that.
Q Which well is it going to be closer to?
A I would have to measure it. I wouldn't assume it

was closex to the Metex well.

MR. KELLAHIN: He did not testify as to well locatior

'y
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in any manner at all on re-direct,

MR. GIRAND: 1 challenge the record, we'll read his
testimony backl

MR. KELLAHIN: Rather than waste time, could 1
explain what the witness did testify to?

MR. GIRAND: Well, he can at least answer my questio
whether it'g going to be closer Or not if he knows.

Q (By Mr. Girand) will your proposed well No. 27 be
closer to the Proposed Metex 7 than any of the Continenta]
wellsg?

A Yes, just looking at the map I would say so, 1
haven 't measured it.

Q You say your broposed location of No. 27 if movedqd
up to the upper 40 or the north 40 would not drain any of

your Lot 8 or the 40 acres that you are pProposing to drill a

well on?
A I would say no.
0 You wéuld say it wouldn't?
A Yes, it would not.

Q That would be true throughout the whole field where

they have dedicated an 80 acres with a north-south direction,

is that Torrect?
A Well, I can't quite understang the question I guess.

0 You say you still believe that those are good rules
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e —————— S

" except you don 't believe they ought to apply to continental?

A No, sir, that 's not ny testimony, that 's your

testimony.

MR. GIRAND: i must have misunderstood. That's all.

BY MR. UTZ:

—_—

0 How far north cf the 40 acrxre tract, south side 40

oo
el

acye tract, on which you propose to drill your NoO. 27 is the

RTaAG

-
H

well iorated? I think it's 5610 from the south 1ine, but this

<

'

is an irregular section.

%
b

~
7
4
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? — A How far from the south of that 80-acre tract, is
: as
= ?
; = that correct?
f a Q of the 40-acre tract, Lot 8, the south boundary of
f =
| = Lot 8.
a>s
) =
A Three hundred thirty feet.
Q so, it's actually —-- that jot is a regular 40 acre
tract, isn't 1t?
A Lot 8, yes.
Q Then it's 330 feet south of the 40 tract?
A Yes, sir.
! 0 Ts No. 16 drilled in the center?
| .
| A Yes, S1r.
: Q so, while you could move a 1ittle farther north,
you couldn't move to the center of the tract?
A

L—#w—a—— No, sir.
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Q Since this isn’'t an active water drive, could you
move north of weil No. 167?
A The Ffurther north we move the less pay, productive

pay, we will encounter.

MR. UTZ: any other guestions? The witness may be
excused.

MR. UTZ: Do you have any other witness?

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have. Were the exhibits
received in evidence?

MR. UTZ: I am not sure, how many did you entex?

MR. KELLAHIN: Three.

MR. UTZ: Continental's Exhibits 1 through 3 will

be entered into the record of this case.

{(Whexeupon, Exhibits 1 through
3 were offered and entéred
into evidence.).
{Whereupon, Exhibits C and D
were marked fox identifica-
tion.)

MR. GIRAND: Have you been sworn, Mr. Montgomery?

MR, MONTGOMERY: No, sir.
(Witness sworn.)

RANDALL MONTGOMERY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn was examined

and testified as /nllows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

Q Will you state your name?

A Randall Mohtgomery.

0 Where do you live, Mr. Montgomery?
A Hobbs, New Mexico.

4] By whom are you employed?

A Metex Supply Company.

o] Mr. Montgomery, I'll ask you whether ox not you have
previously testified before this Commission as a geologist?
A I have.
MR. GIRAND: 1Is the Comwission satisfied with his
qualifications?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, he's qualified.
Q (By Mr. Girand) Now, Mr. Montgomerv, in what
capacity are you employed by Metex?

A Geologist.

0 In connection with your duties, did you have anything

to do with the drilling of the Metex wells 5, 6, and 77

A Yes, sir, I was in charge of the operations on that
lease.
0 I'11 ask you whether or not in your capacity as

geologist for the company you aittended the Commission hearings

in January of '63, as well as January of '64?




~
[

dearnley-meier 2o 0 ¢

Cm o R ey

"y
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P. O. BOX 1002  PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

paGge 45

A Yes, sir, I did.

¢ At the time of the hearing in January of 1963, what

development, if any, had Metex Supply Company completed?

A We were completing the Wallace State Well No. 5 in

the 01l Center Blinebry.

Is that the welil located in Lot 13 of Section 3?2

Q

2 Yes, sir.

Q Thereafter, you drilled two additional wells in the
area?

A We did.

¢ In the drilling of the two additional wells, did you

follow the pool rules as to well location and assignment of

acreage?
A We did.
0 As a result of that, did you spend considerable

money in drilling and complating those wells?

A Yes, sir.

0 You are familiar with the application that has been

filed by the Continental 0il Company, are you not?

A I am.

6] I'11 ask you how much study have you made, if any,

of the reservoir conditions of the 0il Center Blinebry Pool

it ig Aeliniated?

We have examined all of the testimony that has been
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submitted by Continental 01l Company and also the information
necessary to complete the wells on the Wallace State lease.

o) If the temporary rules covering the Qil Center Blineb
development had not been énforced, I'll ask you if you would

have located your wells as they are now located?

A No, sir, we would not.
Q I'11 ask you to explain why?
A At the time of the hearing, Metex Supply had asked

for and concurred in the 80-acre spacing, the testimony of
Continental 0Oil Company and still concurs in that conclusion.
However, at that time it was Metex's opinion that this was
probably an active water drive. At this time we still think
it could be partially active as far as the water drive is
concexrned.

In order to obtain Metex's fair share of the oil

under it's lease, the best location for drilling the wells

ry

would have been in Lot 13 and 14 rather than in Lot 11 where
we were forced to drill well No. 6.

We would not have drilled a well in Lot No. 11 if
it had not been for the stringent pool rules for firm
locations in this pool.

Q Now, Mr. Montgomexy, in connection with all of the
wells delineated within the pool, have each of the wells been

drilled up to this date in accordance with the well spacing
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program as announced by rules 4 and 5 of

the poo

A

Q

units w

you can

A

units a

proration in the 0il Centerx Blinebry Pool.

Q

units?

A

0

whether

03l center Blinebry pool in an unorthodox location?

A

Q

area, I

based o

A

L eed by rules 4 an thé grder governing
12
They have been.
Without fear of any comments as to how these proratiog
ere delineated, I will ask you, Mr. Montgomery. if
identify Metex's Exhibit No. D?

I can. This is a work map delineating the proration

s the 0il conservation Commission has approved for

Are those the presently existing proration delineated

They are.

How are they shown on the map?

in an enclosed square.

Inside the 80-acre subdivision?

Yes.

1'11 ask you, in your examination of that Exhibit D.

or not any wells showed to have been drilled to the

Theye are none.

Mr . Montgomexy, in connection with your study of the
11 ask you whether or not you prepared a contour map
n the information that you studied?

I did.
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Q i

¢ and ask you if you can ide

yiA Thig is a contouy

Rlinebry marker

40 of the proposed unit of t

application here is capable

A Yes.

Q 1In the Blinebry PO

A Yes. Inmy opinio

o In your opinion, d
necessity for the

exception and disturb the de

A No, I see no reaso

0 po you bhelieve fro

1oss of it's just share of t
theirx well

n No, I don't think
Q will the location
any effect

applied for have

N It will draw Aown

a cone of depression;

S

nand you what has

in the 0il center

O paged on Yyour information and the data as reflected

on ouxr Fxhibit ¢, I will ask you

commission to make an allowance oY an

conditions that the continental oil

in the north 40 as against the south 40?

LA
40

PAGE

been marred Metex wrwhibit No.
ptify that map?

may contoured on top of the

Blinebry Pool arca.

whether or not any of the nord
he continental 0il Company in theiy|

of producing?

01?2
n, Lot 1 could prodﬁce.

o you feel that there is any

velopment pattern of this pool?

n whatsoever.

m the examination of the reservoir
company will suffer any

he production by reason of locating

they will.
of the well in the south 40 as
on the Metex well No. 77

£he nresstre in the area and form

is an active water drive, it could

h
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F possibly cone in water in this immediate area and cause waste

) 2
o
4 .
H and destroy the resexvoir enerqy, --
S
g Q Go ahead.
v
%
ey X o A -~ and affect the reservoir energy on the Metex
o . 8 3
P > -
5 &
. % F well.
(&%) v E
[ ¥ =
T mm— = j o K . . -
= & g 0 bo you feel that the spacing between the Continental
Gy B 3
o ¢ 9 N . . -
z 2 Well No. 20 and the Continental Well No. 2 and the proposed
g i
=00 ¢ :
7 s 53 Continental Well 27 and the Mctex Well Mo, 7 would create
O ~
c-:) z w . . 3 -
et S an additional hazard to the reservoir underlying the Metex
= f 3
"3 o~ -
— Z 8 Suvpply Company property?
aos e >
‘as § 8 . ‘ :
= & o A It will accelerate the pressure drawdown in that
[N
]
— z .
a . 3 area, yes.
= Z §
! | S, = F . . .
! < < 3 Q My . Montgomery, you have examined since the hearing
; (=G ] )

i commenced the Continental Exhibit No. 3. 1I'll ask you
whether or not you concur in the results as shown by that
exhibit?

A T do not concur with the interpretation that was
placed on it. PFor example, on the Metex Wallace State Well
No. 7, the well information that is shown thereon indicates

a test in May of 1964 wherein the Metex well made 81 bharrels

a day and no water. Ve have no record of a test at that date.

gwovey, vie Ao have two tests after that date and

they were 110 bharrels of oil and no water with a gas-oil ratio

of 1318, and then another test on 11-22-63 of 102 barrels of

‘ L. ~ e

|
li
i
i
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0il a day, no water, with a gas-oil ratio of 1039.

Q Wwhen were those tests made, if you recall?

A They were made in July and November, November of
'63, and July of '64.

o) From that informaéion what conclusion do you arrive

at as to the reservoir coéondition underlying your Metex Well

No. 77?

A Well, as shown on this exhibit, the well is

perforated at a -2385. We are not producing any water in

this well. It is a water-free well. The gas-oil ratio is not

excessive, it doesn’t indicate to me that the bubble point

has been reached, although the bubble point is some four to

five hundred pounds below what the reported bubble pcint would

be in this case in previous hearings.

Q Then, is it your opinion that the water table is

at a greater subsea level than the 23757
some of the

A It could indicate that. Further,

information that may have been interpreted to be a water table

may not be due to a water table at all, but rather to a

permeability situation, that is the permeability being more

favorable to water or to oil or some isolated trapped water.

Further, on the same exhibit, Exhibit 3, the Shell

State J well No. 6, the May production there is indicated as

punping 7 barrels of oil a day and 23 barrels of water.
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WI would iike to point outbgkét the July report,
that the average production in this well was 60 barrels of
oil per day and 20 barrels of water, indicating that it is a
better well than this information might indicateifor that
isolated month.
They probably didn't get the well completed during
the month that that is reported.
Further, I would like to point out that on Exhihit
3 and the Shell State J well No. 5, that all the perforations
in this well, they did recover oil, however, I would like to
point out that the main producing zone in this field was never
perforated in this well.
Q That's in the J-5 well?
A Yes, sir. One of the control wells, indicating
a dry hole in the north end of the pool.

0 That is the control well from which Mr. Levine

delineated his contact point?

A Yes, sir.
Q Watexr contact?
A Yes. Even though it was perforated in tighter

zones, it still produced oii. I might add that this was an
early well in the field and that the Blinebry is not an easy
well to complete wells in and a little experience in the area

and trial and error and I am sure that if this well, in my
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opinion there's an excellent opportunity, that this is probably
a productive well.

¢} Mr. Montgomery, what is your opinion as to the
result to offset operators; should the Commission deviate
from it's present rules and allow fractional proration units
and non-standard locations?

A wWwell, if the 0il Conservation Commission elects
to accept the interpretation of Continental 0Oil Company,
it will be necessary to make several fractional units in order
to be equitable throughout the field.

Q In your opinion would the allowance of such
fractional units create waste?

A It certainly would upset the correlative rights
of the people that developed their property on rules that were
established and testified to over a two-year period.

e} Wouldn 't the increased drilling cost to the limited
reservoir result in waste?

A Yes, sir, it would be economic waste.

Q I will ask you whether or not you enjoy the same
opinion that Mr. Levine enjoys in stating that a well located
noxth of a»40—acre in the pool there such as theixr proposed
well 27, that a well located immediately north of it, of the

north 40, would not drain the 40 in which they propose to dril}

their well?
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A Based on the interference tests that we 've run and
the testimony thalt has been presented before, a well there
would drain that entire acreage in the south JTot 8.

0 As a representative of a producer in the field, do

you see any need for any deviation from the rules as they
now exist?

A No, sir, I do not. Even uging Continental 's
interpretation they can still drill a well with (the

location and be in the il column.

Q And take the same chances that Metex Supply Ccmpany
and others took when they drilled their well in compliance
with the rules?

A Yes. We were stepping out. We were the edge wells
and are the edge wells. We took our gamble at the time.

MR. GIRAND: 1 believe that's all.
MR. UTZ: Any questions of the witness?
MR. KELILAHIN: Yes.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELTAHIN:

Q You say that Mr. Metex took a chance every time
they stepped out. Continental stepped out on every well they
drilled, too, didn't they?

A Yes, sir, they did.

O You stated that a well located on Lot 1 would drain
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a well underlying Lot 3z
A Yes, sir.
as I understand it, on the

0] vou based that,

interference tests that have been made in this pool?

A Yes, Sir.

Q That doesn't say that lot well is entirely product

of oil based on the interference test made on other wells,

dces it?
A No, is does not.
o] You stated that the increased drilling costs drill

additional wells would cause economic waste in this pool.

what wells are you taiking about?

A The wells that would be necessary to be drilled to

protect the acreage.

Q protect what acreage, whose acreage?

A 1 don't know of a specific example in here at this

time where one is needed.

9] There aren't any, are there? We are talking about

one well which offsets Metex, isn't that right?

A Yes.
Q And nobody else is affected by this then, assuming

that Metex 18 affected, is that correct?

A Metex is affected, yes.

e} Tf we assume that Metex 1is affected,

___y____,___—_—————————“___,______—__,‘.___._________‘_.__———

]

nobody else is?

ive

ing
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1 presume hat Atlantic would be affected.

Mn_ww___w“WwW~ww,,_wwmﬂwﬂﬂmewﬂm,_MW___p_M“~

who?

Atlantic.

Atlantic?
A Yes.

Q But it wouldn't cause them to drill an of f-pattern

well to protect themselves, would 1it?

A Based on interpretatiens of the map presented by

continental Oil company, 1t would be necessary that they drill

an off-pattern well, yes.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT YESTIMONY, DALY COFY, CONVENTIONS
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qualified to represent atlantic. He has qualified for MeteX
Supply Company.

MR. KELLAHIN: He testified on the maps submitted
that Metex would have to drill an offset well to protect
jtgelf. My guestion is based on the map to which he has just

testified; they wouldn't drill a well at all, would they?

A 1 might add this. I have requested a farm-out

from Atlantic that I would drill a well there, yes, Sir.

Q phat 's not based on the map though, 18 it Mr.

Montgomery?

A 1t's based on my interpretation and also based on

I —
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Continental's map there ig room foyr legal location,

to protect themselves from drainage. they woulg have to dril}

ek 3 a well,
c: Iog
T F 3 0 Would you drill , Well on that myuch acreage?
try 33
s g § A Well, 1've testifieq that 1 would have drilled a wel
i § % es,
SO B
— g g Q But not on the five acres or so that's shown on
[~ =) = x
* e a g
g; e 5 our map?
e a
$\ z °
® ;8 A I base that on my Interpretation of the Yeservoir
— ¢ &
= 5 3
o I 3 You asked me 1f Atlantic would have to drill a wel] 1f they
> g g
| & =

map as you dig before?

A Would yoy like -~ your question, as T understangd

it, ”wOuid Atlantic have to drill a wel} in order to protect
their acreage from drainage?

Q And you stated?

A I said yes, gir,
Q And I asked, based on the map, didn 't You say sgo?
A Yes, sir, based on Continenta] 'g map, part of their

acreage ig Productive,

— %\__\\\ -
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inion there ig an active

Q0 You:tes;ified in your éé
water drive in this pool, didn't you? In your opinion,
there is an active water drive or isn't there?

A I believe X testified to the effect that continental
had testified that it would not and that we thought there
could be an active water drive.

Q what is your opinion?

A 1 also testified at this time, Wwe think it's
more of a solution-gas drive, but it could be a partially
water drive.

Q In your opinion 1is the water drive effective as a
producing mechanism to any extent in this pool?

A 1 don't think it's effective at this time, it may
be laterx.

(o] Wwould it be effective to keep the oil below the

bubble point?

A No, we are already below the bubble point.
Q Already below that?
A ves, sir. If the bubble point was as reported by

continental, which I suggest that may not have been the true
bubble point that they testified to earlier.

Q well, do you have an opinion today?

A 1 have no information what it is, but the reservoir

does not act like it is past the pubble point.

i

,_.,_._‘,,_A__.-.._,_.,__,-____.__,.,_.__ e =
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— " Q You haven't 1nvest1gated Contlnental s wells in
Q
§ that connection?
g A Yes, sir, I have lcoked at all the wells in connectidgn
S .
F with that information.
€ o ]
£ 5 &
- . g ; 0 Do ycu have any pressure information?
a & :
c::; = z
= & 3 A ves, 1 have some pressure.
SCH - 0 Subsequent to the hearing in 19637
. oo g '
=5 A I believe it is. I'm not sure. ¥ will point out
ra B
| — 3 &
f = % Z that looking at the July production, the gas-oil ratios were
i ao < F
) Yemie T . .
F ¢ £ approximately fifteen hundred to one for the field and it
| | I -
; ad » §
| g; g 5 certainly doesn‘t act 1ike it's past the bubble point to me
i rel ‘.
| ey g on that basis. 7The pressures are down in the range of about
e ¢ 2
| — o 3
et 1700 pounds.
a> Y =
| 5 =

0] as oil is withdrawn from this pool, particularly
in the edge locations, in youxr opinion will water encroach?

A We don't have enough information at this time to
say that positively.

0 Then youxr testimony is that the location of the
well proposed by continental and the grouping then of

- water encroachment is not based on any information that you

have?
i A T said a pressure drawdown.
O wouldn't pressure drawdown cause the water to
encroach?

A
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A It could, 1If there's any effective water in the

field at all, that could cause that.

Q on the Shell No. 5, you testified that it was oil

productive as I understand?

A Yes, sir.

Q It was not a commercial well though, was it?

A They did not elect to complete it as a commercial
well.

Q Did you examine the log on that well?

A Yes, sir, I did in detail sometime back and I have

it in front of me at this time, our Exhibit No. 3.

Q Did you make any calculation to determine if that
well was wet?

A As I recall, there were no logs available to
interpret it that way. I don't know specifically; the logs
that you have there is not enough information.

Q You haven't made such an examination?

A I-think I did about a year or two years ago.
However, I might point out that the well did swab ten
barrels a day and there are wells in the field that are
producing ten barrels or less a day now.

I might further point out to remind you of my
testimony earlier, that this well was not perforated in the

main producing zone in the field.
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0 Did you examine the log for that area?

A Yes. I'm looking at it at this moment.
o] Did you ask for a farm-out on it?
A No, sir, I did not.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have, thank you, Mr.

RE~-DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

Q Mr. Montgomexy, is it your opinion that the
allowance of one well to deviate from the pool rules would
efect particularly the applicant here in their proposal
would effect the production of the Metex Supply Company
Well No. 7?2

A Yes, it will.

o) Will it in your opinion effect the production on the

three Continental wells immediately surrounding to the south

and to the west?
A Yes, it will,

MR. GIRAND: That's all. Ve would like to offer

exhibits C and D in evidence.
MR. UT%2: I have some questions, Mr. Montgomery.
MR. UI'Z: The exhibits will be received in evidence.

(Whereupon, Exhibits C and D
were offered and admitted
in evidence.)
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BY MR. UTZ:

0 I note the difference in a pick; I presume it
would be the tops of the Blinebry mariier between your contour
map and Continental's contour map. 7¥s that the main differencg
between the two maps, the difference in your picks?

A No, sir, I don't think so. There are probably some
different picks in the tops. It's a very difficult point
to pick. I think in the mainr, they do compare. I spot-checked
them. I think it's more a matter of interpretation between
the contour.

I might add that we drilled on the basis of my
interpretation and found three o0il wells. It extended the
pool. We didn't find the oil field; I give Continental credit
for that.

Q The xules in 2408, what are the spacing rules in
regard to distance from a 40-acre tract, is it 330 feet from
any boundary?

A Yes, sir.

0 So actually, you could have moved your No. 7 well
further east without any jeopardy as far as rules are concerned
couldn't you?

A Yes, sir, we could have.

0 Do you have any explanation as to why you didn't do
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A We were trying to get the most advantageous place
on the structure within the rules as promulgated by this
Commission.

o) You think that the east half of your 80-acre tract
is productive?
A In the 80 acres dedicated to well No. 7, yes.

Yes, sir, I do.

o} Do you think that No. 7 well will drain that

adequately located where it is?

A Based on the previous testimony that's been presented
I would say yes it will.

o) And this faint sketched-in line up near the
township line between 21 and 20, is that your interpretation
of the water-oil contact?

A No, sir, that's just where contour -2375 would be.

Q You haven't actually showed your interpretation of

the water-oil contact?

A I see no information to base a water-oil contact
on at this time.

0 Do I understand you to say that your No. 7 well
produced some watex?

A Jnitially we reported a lilile bit of water. I
think it was 7 barrels and then we have had two tests since

that time with no water at all. Of course, we Know we 're not

1

-
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producing but a very miqute amount of water on the lease.

I would suspect this was either acid water or a little bit
of formation water on the initial potential and is probably,
it really isn't significant in the overall picture.

O When you drilled the No. 7, did you drill into the
water fable, plug-back, or what?

A I don't know where the water table is in this
field. I do know we perforated a -2385 and we are not
producing any water.

Q 2385 would be the bottom of the perforations shown

on Continental's Exhibit No. 3?

A Yes, sir
Q And your tests showed no water?
A Yes, sir, except for that initial test, which I

think is not pertinent to the guestion.
0 Would that indicate to you that the water table was
sonewhere below 23857
A Yes, sir.
MR. UTZ: Any other guestions of the witness?
MR. KBELIAHIN: I have one more question.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q You stated that you have no basis on which to base

a conclusion there is a water table under here orx where it's

located?
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A That 's correct.

Q Did you take into consideration the production of
the Meyex B-4 23 and 25 Sinclair, and Kinswell No. 11, Section
972

A I know the wells are waking a little bit of water,
yes, sir. Fréquently in a reservoir of this type, as I recall
well No. 23, it's making about 11 barrels of water a day.

I certainly wouldn't call that an active water drive,

Sinclair well No. 8, No. 11, is making 20 barrels
of water a day, and well No. 24 is making 10 barrels of water
a day. I wouldn't consider those real active.

O All of which amounts to more than 50% of tbhe
production, doesn't it?

A No, sir.

Q what o0il are they producing?

A well, the Continental well No. 23 is averaging
about 25 barrels of oil a day.

Q Ahd 20 barrels of water?

A Well, the reports submitted to the 0il Conservation
Commission, unless I copied them down wrong, I don ‘'t know
whether that is a three or a one barrel per day. I can't
read my gsketching. We can verify that I believe, if you

thought it was pertinent,

0 There are wells in the pool which are making more

_
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than 50% water oOr aé_least 50% water, are there not?

A The only one that 1is reporting it would be Sinclaix
well No. 11, and that was a tight formation. It might be a
case of permeability to watexr versus oil rather than water
table. I suspect that's what it is. 1It's not the water
table.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all.

MR. UTZ: Any other guestions?

MR. GIRAND: No further questions.

MR. UTZ: The witness may be excused.

(wWwitness excused.)

MR. GIRAND: If the Examiner please, we would like
to introduce into evidence the guestions and answers of Mr.
John Wolf at the hearing on January the 3rxd, 1963, as well as
the testimony 6f Mr. McGuire, also the closing statement
of Mr. Kellahin.

MR. UTZ: Would you just as soon introduce the
record in that case as a part of the record in this case?

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir, all the record in that case
as well as the record in the subsequent hearing on January
22, 1964.

MR, UT%: That's both previous cases?

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Any objection to counsecl's motion?
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MR. KELILAHIN: As I understand the motion, it is

2
Q
g to introduce the record in both cases?
S
z MR. UTZ: ‘That's right.
v
s 3 MR. KELLAHIN: No objection.
= ;. ¢
oo z o
.3 ; MR. UTZ: It will be made a part of the recoxrd in
ax % i
> S z
= & 5 this case. Any statements in this case?
a> & &
28 2 MR. GIRAND: First, I would like to re-offer all my
o I . \
.§§ 5 2 Exhibits, A, B, C, and D, and make sure they have been ruled
N S
< ¢ 03 : .
i e & & on as being admitted.
: QD < x
: N
j £ 8 MR. UTZ: A and B werec admitted, however we will
‘ Qo = =
: ‘> § s ,
! = & o accept A, B, C, and D into the recoxd.
i " a « ‘ .
; a0 g (Whereupon, Exhibits A, B, C,
g = I 3 and D were offered and
i < = 3 admitted into evidence.)
[~ L] g ]
T H =

! MR. GIRAND: We would like to make this obsexrvation

that this field was fairly well developed by Continental Oil

v

Company at the time of the first hearing. As a matter of fact,
they have done no further drilling since the time of the

first hearing in January of 1963, and after having some two

years observation of the pool and having the majority

of the wells within the pool, they appeared before this
Commission agair. and reiterated that the rule that was

established by the Commission as a result of those hearings

should bhe made permanent from all the data that they then

had.




SPECIALIZING IN:

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P. O. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243-6491 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 67

RO e i i o A e o o s LU e s iy

It now develops that in their opinion there is only
one 80-acre within what they delineate as the pool that has
not been developed, and by this application seek an advantage
over the other producers who have developed their acreage by
following the rules adopted and proposed by the Continental
0il Company.

We feel that the allowance of this deviation from
the rule will work an undue hardship and will be improper
drainage under the testimony heretofore coffered to this
Commission as to the Metex well No. 7.

We can see in connection with the edge wells around
this pool that this Commission could, by examination and by
presentation of the different companies, be called upon to
make any number of exceptions which would result in the
improper production from thliis pool as has been testified.

Now,‘they make some to~-do about the fact that this
is just a one-wviell exception. Well, as I said before, there

only has to be one exception to destroy a rule and the

Commission is well aware of that.
A Mr  XKellahin recognized back at the second
hearing, or the first hearing very well that the operators

can 't protect themselves againsgt the location in a pool.

Sometimes they have a favorable location and sometimes they
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don't.

Now, with this, Continental being in there, having
within the heart of the pool some ten wells already, all of
them producing, they seek to come in there and crowd one
little area that can't do anything but result in damage and
undue drainage of the properties belonging to the Metex
Supply Company.

We see no cause for the Commission to deviate
from rules which have been enforced now for over two years.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, as stated
by Mr. Girand, Continental O0il Company reiterates and still
reiterates it's position that the pool rules in the 0il
Center Blinebry Pool are correct as Mr. Levine sc testified.

There's a lot more involved in this case than the
simple well locations. It's fundamental in our law and I
will not burden the Commission by reading it again that
every operator shall be given the Spportunity to produce
the 0il underlying his tract and for that purpose to utilize
his fair share of the resexrvoir energy and that is the
fundamental guestion that's involved in this case.

We are not here seeking simply a more favorable
location; we are here seeking a location which will enable

Continental 0il Company to produce the oil underlying Lot 8
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and that portion of Lot 1 which is found to be productive
of oil.

We are not asking for any unfair advantage. Had
we been going to, we would not voluntarily have come\before
this Commission and say we should and must have a curtailed
allowable which would eqgquilize the production from this well
to it's proporticndte share of that underlying the pool as
a whole.

That 's the real basis of Continental's position.
The statements have been made, and one was just this woment
made, that we are now trying to crowd the line and drain

Metex. There's no testimony in this record that Metex will

be drained.

The only testimony in this record is that the oil
going to the Metex No. 7 well, in part, and in a substantial
part, is coming from Continental’'s acreage.

The only way Continental 0il Company can protect
itself against this drainage 1is by offset drainage and the
only way it can establish offset drainage is by drilling at
a location at or substantially near the proposged location
as we are seeking in this application.

It has been stated that we could drill in Lot 1,
but true, we might get a producing well in Lot 1, but the

testimony, and the only testimony in the record supported by
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any geological interpretations, is that a well so located
would quickly water out and would not effectively and
economically drain the oil underlying Lot 8.

It is Continental's position that we're entitled
to this well location and it should be approved by the
Commission.

MR. UTZ: &Any other statements?

MR. GIRAND: May I just make one observation? Mr.
Kellahin brought in the word "fundamental right" for the
first time in his speech. I might call the Commission's
attention that if they were seeking to act fundamentally

under our law, well, we have a regular spacing of 40 acres

to a well. They have come in and asked for a half an allowabld

and a 40-acre designation; they would be in better face
than coming in by saying "We can go a third up into the otherx

40 acres, so give us 53-acre allowable and pay no attention

to our 80-acre rule”.

MR. KELLAHIN: Which, of course, would ignore the

fact that we have o0il underlying the Lot 1.

MR. UTZ: According to your exhibits. Any other

statemnents?

MR. UTZ: The case will be taken under advisement.
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COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of

Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me;
and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

A) J
Qﬂdﬂ/ Iy /(.»4,»-;:14/.:‘._/{’::6(? ,.rA"‘

NOTARY PUBLIC /_/

i_
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967.

{ do hereby «ertify that the foregoing is
a counplete rec¢ord of tMe proceedings in
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISEION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL
COMPANY FOR AN UNORTHODOX LOCA-
TION AND A NON-STANDARD UNIT,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

\ ' CASE No. 3122
Order No. R-2799-A

£ .
NUNC PRO TUNC ORDER { \\,%
LEY

BY THE COMMI3SION: N

It appearing to the Commission that dué“to clerical error,

does not correctly set out the findings of the Commission,

Order No. R-2799, November 10, 1964,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Finding No. (6) in Order No. R-2799, dated Novem-

ber 10, 1964, is hereby corrected to read as follows:

(6) That Lot 1 can reasonably be presumed to
contain approximately 13 productive acres and that
Lot 8 can reasonably be presumed to contain approxi-
mately 40 productive acres in the 0il Center-

Blinebry Pool.

(2) That the correction set forth above shall be effective

nunc pro tunc as of November 10, 1964.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this __day of November,

1964,




